
January 11, 2021 
 
Chris Miller 
Acting Secretary of Defense 
1000 Defense Pentagon 
Washington, DC 20301 
 
 
Dear Acting Secretary Miller: 
 
The attack on the United States Capitol on January 6th inspired and supported by the President of 
the United States was an insurrection against our nation’s democratically elected government.  
This marks the first time since 1814 that a coordinated and violent force laid siege to the U.S. 
Capitol.  In the aftermath of the attack, serious questions must be answered regarding the lack of 
threat intelligence, physical security of the Capitol Buildings, and readiness of our Armed Force 
and federal agencies to respond.   
 
Members of Congress and the American public are deeply disturbed by the lack of urgency in the 
immediate response to the invasion of the U.S Capitol. According to preliminary information, 
over three and a half hours elapsed between the initial breach of the barriers on the West side of 
the U.S. Capitol and the arrival of the D.C. National Guard. While the exact timeline of requests 
and subsequent approval for support remains unclear, it is evident that the total response time 
was grossly inadequate.  
 
In the future, emergency deployments of federal law enforcement and the U.S. Armed Forces to 
the U.S. Capitol must be significantly faster.  We request that you present to the Congress the 
required changes to federal law and Department of Defense authorities, operating procedures, 
and regulations in order reduce the response time to under an hour for a significant emergency 
deployment of the U.S. Armed Forces in support federal authorities within the National Capitol 
Region. 
 
Thank you for your service to this country, and we look forward to working with you to ensure 
that this is the last such attack on our Capitol in the history of the United States. 

 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
                /s/                          /s/    
  Senator Christopher S. Murphy          Senator Martin Heinrich 
 
 
 
                 /s/          
  Senator Kirsten E, Gillibrand            


